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SSOOCCIIAALL  SSCCIIEENNCCEESS  DDIIVVIISSIIOONN  
MMEEEETTIINNGG  MMIINNUUTTEESS  

November 3, 2009 

 
Attendees: 

 
Present: 

Trish Bilcik, Jeff Carlisle, Chuck Carselowey, Bruce Cook, John 
Ehrhardt, Lois Ganick, Dana Glencross, Ron Gray, Stephanie Hayes, 

Randy Hopkins, Peggy Jordan, Yuthika Kim, Jerry Ludlow, Ray McCullar, 
Greg Parks, Julie Rice-Rollins, Markus Smith, M’Lou Smith, Susan 

Tabor, Laurie Thornton, Dana Tuley-Williams, Rick Vollmer. 
 

Absent: 
Melinda Barr, Dawn Ladiski, Cecilia Pittman. 

 
Birthdays: 
 Dr. Tabor wished Ron Gray (Nov. 19) and Bruce Cook (Nov. 29) 
Happy Birthday. 
 
Advising and Counseling: 
 Lois Ganick announced that syllabi held in the Advising and 
Counseling office will remain anonymous so students will not be able 
to “shop around”. 
 
Library: 
 Dana Tuley-Williams stated that next semester the library will 
begin requiring students to log on to computers; visitors will be given 
a day-pass. This action is in response to ongoing problems which have 
been occurring related to community use of library computers. 
 
Information Technology Academic Advisory Committee: 
 Greg Parks informed the group of an upcoming change in retiree 
email accounts. The new accounts will end in @college.occc.edu 
instead of the traditional @occc.edu. Also, the committee has been 
informed that ongoing issues with the ANGEL system are originating in 
the system itself and several other colleges are experiencing the same 
problems. The committee has suggested removal of the Wikipedia link 
associated with ANGEL course sites. Also noted was upcoming 
information for ADA guidelines as they relate to online courses. 
 
Announcements/Reminders/Dates/Deadlines: 
 A Thank You card was made available for anyone wishing to sign  
  thanking Dr. Sechrist for the two lithographs he has   
  donated to the division. 
 Fall 2010 enrollment is expected to increase by 5% to 10%. 
 Spring 2010 enrollment is holding steady at 4% above last year. 
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 Retention from Fall to Spring is looking positive. A demand has  
  been shown for more evening and online classes. 
 Outcomes Assessment Reports need to be sent in via electronic  
  copy. 
 Outcomes Assessment Plans – due (in electronic format) to Dr.  
  Tabor by Nov. 6th 
 Performance Appraisals will begin Jan. 22 and are due Mar. 3. 
 Holiday Cards – used by Institutional Effectiveness to increase  
  survey response – were handed out to each department. 
 16 Week SIIs – should be here Nov. 9 or 10; Instructors will be  
  given three weeks to complete due to the holiday. 
 Grant Writing Wow Session – Next available is this Thursday. Ray  
  McCullar mentioned a video may be available shortly as  
  well. 
 
Discussion: 
 Online Initial Attendance – Beginning in the spring, Initial   
  Attendance will now be submitted online. Handout   
  instructions are available. Please see Mary Barr for more  
  information. 
 Course Completion Reports – Discussion followed. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 Laurie Thornton 
 Social Sciences Division Assistant 
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